
OOB Ballpark Commission
Meeting Notes

Meeting of the Ballpark Commission at 7PM on May 3, 2010 at the Ballpark

The following members of the Ballpark Commission were present:
Dana Furtado
David Goyet
Lucien Huot
Mark Gustin
Michael Bouffard
Paul Crossman
Sheila Flathers

Purpose of Meeting  

To review specific needs for the upcoming USCAA Tournament as stated in the minutes of the 4/28 minutes
Discussions, included food, cleaning, recycling and manning the scoreboard during the event…. We should 
have final info after the Tournament Committee meeting on Thursday.

HIGHLIGHT OF THE MEETING
Isaac LaChance (age 6) asked to speak to the group. Without his dad knowing the reason why, he set up a 
lemonade stand and sold enough lemonade to donate $60.75 to the Ballpark. 

Immediate Needs
Tommy is checking on a batting cage to use for the Tournament. Timing issues ( a two week out timeframe) 
with our purchase of the Ryan 2000
Need volunteers to help finish up the facility and also serve during the Tournament. Paul will also check with 
the Rec Department and Tommy will see if they are any kids that need to complete community service 
requirements.
Mike Bouffard is checking on towels for the locker rooms for the Tournament
Mike Bouffard is checking on a cleaning contact for the Tournament

Discussions with Solutions  
Jack Turcotte will get with Public Works to borrow 20 cones for parking control
Tommy LaChance will handle the parking flow. He will get 3 folks to manage the flow.
Mike Bouffard will provide a 5'x8' flag for the series. It is the flag draped on his grandfather's casket and Mike
said his grandfather would be honored to have it use for the tournament
Jack Turcotte approved the use of the lights for late night work that needs to be completed before the 
tournament.
Thibodaux's Ice Cream will give us a freezer for buying $125 worth of product
Central Maine College is supplying the sound system for the Tournament
Lift-Back Stop-it was approved that we rent this (less than $500) for the week (see detail with updates at the 
end of the minutes below)
The minutes from the meeting of 4/28 were approved with the one change of moving our monthly meeting 
in May from the second to the third Monday of the month so we could enjoy the tournament and have a 
May's meeting be a recap of the Tournament and how things went.

Pending purchases/items to be completed before the tournament 
May 9th 
Mower for ball field (Approx $4,000) WE DO NOT NEED THIS ADDRESSED BEFORE THE TOURNAMENT $4,000.00
Tarps (Approx $700) $700.00
Venting of hot water heater (Approx $1500) $1,500.00
Ryan 2000 Batting Cage (Approx $3700)  CAN'T BE DONE FOR THE TOURNAMENT (see note on immediate 
needs) $3,700.00
Sod (Approx $1250) DONE $1,250.00
Handicap Items (Approx $900) $900.00
Roofs  (Approx $3000) WILL BE DONE WEDNESDAY AND WILL INCLUDE SOME OF THE TARPS $3,000.00



Infield Mix (Approx $300) DONE $300.00
Utilities (Water/Electric) (Approx $3210) $3,210.00
Misc (lights, toilet paper, paper towels etc)  (Approx $2000) MIKE BOUFFARD GETTING INFO. There is 
currently no town contract. $2,000.00

Total $20,560.00

Needs Further discussion
How to manage the concession stands, cleaning going forward
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